green sheet



volume eleven, number twenty-six

july 5, 1981

FAMILIES MEET TO SOLVE GERIATRIC PROBLEMS

A support group for families who have problems caring for their elderly relatives began meeting last Wednesday (July 1) from 1 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. in Room 101 of the I.U. School of Nursing. The group will meet at the same time each Wednesday through Aug. 5.

The meetings are free to any family with geriatric health care problems. They will be led by therapists Beverly Richards, professor in the Community Health Nurse Program at the School of Nursing, and Wanda Strandmark, R.M., a member of the Geriatric Assessment Clinic at University Hospital. This support group is the first to be formed in Indiana. For more information contact Wanda Strandmark, Ext. 4126, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Volunteers are needed to help promote next year's National Sports Festival at various gatherings around Indiana this summer, fall and winter. Vans and information and display materials make a traveling road show for visits to festivals, fairs, football games, basketball games and other events. The volunteer might take his family to spend an entertaining evening, day or weekend. Be a part of the National Sports Festival in Indianapolis!

For details call 632-1982 -- the Indiana Sports Corporation.

MINI-CALENDAR

Composers Forum -- A six-week forum at I.U.-Bloomington this summer is giving young composers the opportunity to study with three major contemporary composers -- Lukas Foss, Milton Babbitt and Marlos Nobre. Foss was first; he will be on hand until July 13. Babbitt will speak July 15 to explain the origin and content of his commissioned work.

Reserve It -- Fall course reservation Monday through Friday.

<u>Pictorial West</u> -- The West that has passed and the West as it is today are portrayed in the approximately 130 paintings, drawings and sculpture by 89 artists included in the exhibition "Treasures of the American West: Selections from the Collection of Harrison Eiteljorg," opening at the Indianapolis Museum of Art Tuesday.

Workshop -- Herron School of Art pre-college Art Workshop, Tuesday through July 22.

Festival Music Society -- Events continue with the musicians of Swanne Alley presenting "A Renaissance Sampler" at 8 p.m. Wednesday in the Showalter Pavilion at the Indianapolis Museum of Art, and "A Wreath of Musical Flowers for the Queene" on Friday. On Sunday the Ars Musica will present a program of music by Muffat. Handel and Vivaldi, as well as Mozart's celebrated Flute Quartet.

Last day -- Friday is the last day for the pass/fail option.

Mystery -- "The Cat and the Canary" will be the play at the Brown County Playhouse in Nashville at 8 p.m. Wednesday through Sunday. For tickets (\$4 adult, \$2.50 children 14 and under) call 812-337-1103 or 812-988-2123.

* * *

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE

PLEASE MARK CALENDAR -- "Big Joe Demma" has skillfully served the I.U. Medical Center for 25 years as Biomedical Photographer. All who know Joe are invited to a reception to honor him for his service: July 30, 12-3 p.m., Medical Illustration Department, 102 Emerson Hall.

Position Available -- Student Activities Officer, a 12-month appointment in the IUPUI Office of the Dean for Student Services. Counsels with students and is responsible for student information services, student orientation, student development and information workshops. Requires master's degree in college student personnel, counseling and guidance or related field. Minimum of one year's experience in student personnel or related area preferably at an urban campus. Specialization in program development, counseling, personnel and systems management, marketing, human relations, administration and teaching. Deadline, July 10 (Friday). Send resume and two recommendations to Dr. Burdellis Carter, associate dean for Student Services, IUPUI LY 002, 815 West Michigan, Indianapolis, Ind. 46202.

Ride Needed -- 8 to 5 daily from 21st and Franklin Road area to I.U. Medical Center. Call Gayle Knight at Ext. 3985 or after 6 p.m. at 786-0947.

HONORS AND ACCOLADES

Ann Marriner, R.N., Ph.D., professor and associate dean for the baccalaureate program at the I.U. School of Nursing, is among the distinguished faculty members presenting seminars at Chautauqua '81, the national program of continuing education for registered nurses to be offered Thursday through July 16 at Vail, Colo.

Professors Clyde Killian and Becky Porter presented a paper last week at a National Physical Therapy Week gathering of more than 3.500 members of the American Physical Therapy Association at its annual conference in Washington, D.C. Their title was "Effects of Cutaneous Stimulation on Isometric and Isokenetic Peak Torque." Also presenting a special interest paper was physical therapy student Brian Hoke.

Dr. Frank R. DiSilvestro, assistant professor in the School of Continuing Studies, has been elected to the executive committee of the National University Continuing Education Association

green sheet News Bureau Indiana University - Purdue University

at Indianapolis

355 Lansing Street Indianapolis, Indiana 46202

ARCHIVES 420 BLAKE ST

(ARCH-800321)

UNIVERSITY LIBRARY